
Central Arizona Road Riders 

How we Ride 
We are a motorcycle rider’s club. 

The Club’s primary goal, and effort, is to organize, and schedule, group 

motorcycle rides.  Safety is always a concern and goal. 

We are all inclusive.  We welcome everyone, and every kind of bike.  You just 

need to be able to keep up, safely, on our freeways.  You also need to be 

licensed and insured according to Arizona State law. 

We do ride in “formation” only as it relates to safety.  We do not ride in a close 

lockstep.  Ride only as fast as you are comfortable. 

We stop frequently enough so that we maintain everyone’s comfort level. 

Sometimes we ride to eat.  The destination is the reason for the ride. 

Sometimes we ride for the ride.  We’ll eat somewhere. 

We try to ride, at least weekly, with a mix of weekday and weekend rides. 

Our rides range from about 100 miles to over 350 miles, round trip. 

We also organize overnight trips, and weeklong rides. 

We try to ride “two-lanes” as much as possible.  We avoid freeways as much as 

practical. 

We do encourage, but do not require, all the safety gear, like boots, jackets, 

gloves, and helmets. 

We use Meetup as our primary source of communication.  All our rides and 

events are posted there.  (Google: Central Arizona Road Riders) 

We are organized, but only meet once a month for breakfast, Club business, and 

a ride, weather permitting.  We have a couple social get togethers during the 

year, like a BBQ, and a Christmas party.  For the rest of the year, we ride! 

Look us up, join us for a ride, or come to a meeting!  You will be welcome. 


